EMPLOYMENT POLICY AND COMPENSATION COMMITTEE REPORT
Submitted to: Libertarian National Committee, June 29, 2018
Submitted by: 
James W. Lark, III

  

Region 5 Representative, Libertarian National Committee



Chair, Employment Policy and Compensation Committee 

The members of the Employment Policy and Compensation Committee (EPCC) are Joshua Katz, Jim Lark, and Bill Redpath.  Mr. Katz and Dr. Lark were elected during the LNC meeting on May 30, 2016.  Brett Bittner served on the EPCC from his election on May 30, 2016 until his resignation as Region 3 representative on Nov. 29, 2017.  Mr. Redpath was elected during the LNC meeting in December 2017.
1)  The EPCC recently submitted a minor revision of the Employee Manual to the LPHQ staff for comment.  Robert Kraus indicated that he must provide some information to the EPCC about 401k plans to include in the revision.
2)  At this time, the EPCC is not able to recommend adoption of the proposed “Whistleblower Protection” and “Document Retention” policies that were circulated last year. 
The EPCC considered feedback from LPHQ staff and Oliver Hall (LNC special counsel) concerning these proposed policies.  Various concerns about the proposed policies were expressed.  In particular, it is not clear that it is necessary for the LNC to adopt these policies as a matter of law/regulation.  
In addition, questions were raised concerning some of the specific details of the proposed policies.  For example, it was not clear that the Audit Committee should be given authority regarding “Whistleblower” issues.  
The current EPCC members believe that future EPCCs should continue to investigate ways of improving LNC policies and procedures, and that it may be necessary for the LNC to modify its policies and procedures concerning “whistleblower” and “document retention” matters.  
3)  In his capacity as EPCC chair, Dr. Lark reviewed the LNC Policies and Procedures manual to determine whether the manual should be updated.  He provided his suggestions to LNC treasurer Tim Hagan.
4)  Recently LNC chair Nicholas Sarwark submitted a proposed contract for Lauren Daugherty to the EPCC for review.  The EPCC is currently reviewing the document, and will soon submit its comments to Mr. Sarwark.
